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Helensburgh Community Council provided an overview of the their activities. It was 

highlighted that the new Community Councillors are settling well into their roles. The 

Community Council are currently analysing the results of the consultation on the 

proposal to remove Crossing Patrollers from Helensburgh Primary Schools and the 

continue monitoring and interest in the proposals for a new development on the 

waterfront.. 

Fun First advised that they continue to run family sessions during term time in 

addition to Baby Massage, Baby Yoga sessions and monthly sessions for new or 

expectant parents. Fun First have also delivered joint sessions with Albatross Arts 

which were successful and funded through the Argyll and Bute Community Fund, 

they have also recently received funding from the National Lottery and have been 

selected as one of the Co-op’s community causes for 2022/2023.  

2 community focus items were consider by the Group, Vicky Brindley from the Naval 

Families Federation (NFF) and Mary McGinley, Chairperson, Helensburgh and 

Lomond Foodbank. Vicky Brindley advised that the NFF was for members and 

families of those serving with the Royal Navy (RN) and Marines to have their views 

heard by those in a position of power; feel valued; be treated with fairness and 

respect and to thrive in their communities of choice. Mary McGinley advised that the 

Foodbank continue to see an increased demand from those finding it difficult to feed 

themselves or their families. Mary highlighted an increase of 21% in food bags 

issued and an increase of 49.7% in numbers supported as more families are 

requiring the support compared to the same quarter last year.  

Mid Argyll, Kintyre and the Islands (Meeting Papers - LINK) 

 

The Group gave consideration to a report which highlighted the ongoing 

workstreams of Forestry and Land Scotland within the locality.  Information was 

provided on various other projects such as Land Management Plans and the 

ongoing peatland restoration programme. The Group were advised on a number of 

upcoming complex operations and proposals to introduce car parking charges to a 

number of sites within the area. Concerns around the proposals were raised by a 

number of Partners, with the lack of consultation and engagement with the wider 

community a serious issue for many.  Having noted the strong feeling on this matter, 

the Chair suggested that this issue be fed back to the Community Planning 

Partnership Management Committee for further discussion and action.    

Scottish and Southern Energy (SSE) provided a brief presentation on the progress 

being made on the delivery of Phase 2 of the Inveraray to Crossaig project, 

specifically the construction of the new 45km overhead line between Port Ann and 

Crossaig substation and the associated enabling works. 
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